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ZAMBIAS' STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF CANADA, 11TH MAY, 2018.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Canada to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive report and update just been provided.

We commend Canada for the positive  strides in promoting and protecting human rights particularly for undergoing a major refugee reform with a number of positive changes for asylum seekers.  However, we note that the Immigration and Refugee Board is still faced with a problem of a backlog thereby resulting in delays in asylum procedures.
We recommend to Canada the following:

-To ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention Against Torture  and Other Cruel , Inhuman and Degrading Treatment or Punishment;
-Canada should adhere to the principle that detention of asylum seekers and refugees should be used only as a measure of last resort;

-To expeditiously adopt a national action plan, in consultation with civil society organisations, especially indigenous women's organisations, to combat gender- based violence against women;
-To reinforce strategies aimed at reducing the backlog faced by Immigration and Refugee Board which causes delays in asylum procedures.

We wish Canada every success in the UPR process.

I thank you Mr. President.
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